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Sharon Mullin 
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External Affairs 

June 11, 2015 
 
 
Kathy Shepherd 
Regulatory and Technical Division 
Oregon Public Utility Commission 
3930 Fairview Industrial Dr. SE 
Salem, OR  97302-1166 
 
Re: Notice of SBC Long Distance LLC Cessation of certain Telephone Services in Oregon  
 
Dear Ms. Shepherd: 
 
SBC Long Distance LLC dba SBC Long Distance, and AT&T Long Distance (“SBCLD”) 
hereby provides a courtesy notice to the Commission that it is ceasing the provision of 
AT&T Long Distance Calling Card Service for business customers.  
 
AT&T Long Distance Calling Card Service is a long distance calling card that allows users 
to place intrastate, interstate and/or international calls by dialing a company-provided toll-
free access code or number.  This calling card service allows calls to be billed to the 
customer’s telephone bill after the call is placed.   Upon discontinuance, Oregon 
customers will not be converted to a different service offering.  Deposits are not 
associated with this service, so no refunds are necessary. 
 
SBCLD currently has eighteen business customers in Oregon which will be impacted by 
the discontinuance.  SBCLD is discontinuing this service nationwide including in the entire 
state of Oregon.  Business customers impacted by the discontinuance may contact AT&T 
service representatives at the toll-free number listed on their bill. 
 
Calling card service in Oregon for business customers will be discontinued on or after 
September 12, 2015; 90 days from the date this notice is filed with the Oregon Public 
Utility Commission in accordance with OAR 860-032-0020.    
 
SBCLD provided notice to affected business customers of its intent to exit these services 
in billing cycles starting in December 2014 through January 2015 and again in billing 
cycles starting in April 2015 through May 2015.   See attachment A for a copy of the bill 
notice.   
 
Please contact me at 512-330-1698, if you have any questions regarding this notice.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Sharon Mullin 
Director, External Affairs 
  



 

 

  

 
 

ATTACHMENT A 
Bill Notice sent to customers 

 
 

 

SERVICE WITHDRAWAL: 
Effective September 12, 2015, AT&T Long Distance will discontinue Calling Card Service 
for business customers, subject to Regulatory approval. All issued Calling Card(s) will be 
deactivated as of this date. For customers under a term agreement for intrastate and/or 
interstate services, per the terms and conditions of your agreement, this notice serves as 
written notice of AT&T discontinuing the calling card feature from your service 
arrangement, including any optional calling plan service being subscribed to. Please call 
the toll-free number on your bill or contact your account representative for more 
information or to discuss appropriate alternatives. Thank you. 


